
 



The Admissions Authority for the School is Caerphilly County Borough Council 
LEA. 
 
Our School adopts the Admission Policy guidelines of the Local Education Authority. 
The LEA’s ‘Starting School’ booklet sets out this Policy. A copy of the current booklet 
is available from the school office upon request.  
 
The standard number (admission level/limit), which has been set for the school, is 29. 
Pupils attending Hendre Infants School will usually transfer to Hendre Junior School 
in the Septermber following their 7th birthday.  
Pupils attending Hendre Junior School will usually transfer to St. Cenydd 
Comprehensive School in the September following their 11th birthday. 
 
The Governing Body implements its Equal Opportunities Policy fully with regards to 
the Admissions Policy. We take pride in our inclusive policy at Hendre Infants and 
Junior School and welcome the admission of all children as we aim to meet the needs 
of all learners reguardless of their gender, ethnicity, culture, religion, language, age, 
ability, disability, and social circumstances. 
 
Nursery 
Children who turn 3 years old before the 31st August, will be allocated a part-time 
nursery place in the Nursery class of Progression Step 1 (PS1). 
 
Rising 3s 
Children who turn 3 years of age during the academic year, will be offered a part time 
nursery place in the Nursery class of PS1 and can start at the beginning of the of the 
term which follows their 3rd birthday e.g., a child who turns 3 years old in November 
will be offered a part-time nursery place, to start in January (Spring Term). 
 
Parents of Rising 3s will be required to apply for a place in our Nursery class in line 
with the local authority’s admission procedures. Letters are sent out to parents / can 
be obtained from the school office. 
 
Reception 
Children who have turned 4 years old by August 31st are offered a full time Reception 
place for September of that year. 
 
The parents of Nursery children are required to apply for a place in our Reception 
Class in line with local authority’s admission procedures. Letters are sent out to 
parents / can be obtained from the school office. 
 
Year 3 
Children who have turned 7 years old by August 31st are offered a full time place in 
Year 3, Progression Step 2 (PS2) for September of that year.  
 
The parents of Infants children are required to apply for a place in the Junior School 
in line with local authority’s admission procedures. Letters are sent out to parents / can 
be obtained from the school office. 
 
 



 
Visits to School 
Parents of children who are due to attend our Nursery Class are invited to school to 
discuss Curriculum coverage and arrangements for starting school. A series of visits 
are then planned for the child and parent/s to familiarise themselves with the Nursery 
classroom and staff prior to them starting. 
 
Prospective parents are very welcome to visit the school to discuss any queries they 
may have and to view the learning environments. They can also visit resources and 
policies we have to offer. 
 
Ongoing opportunities for parents to visit the school are offered throughout the school 
year.  
 
Our School Prospectus is available to any prospective parent wishing to obtain a copy.  
 
New Admissions 
Admission applications to gain a place at Hendre Junior School are to be completed 
online via:  
https://www.caerphilly.gov.uk/schooladmissions   
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